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August 2016
Dear Olton hockey player / Parent

August already and time to plan for the new season. The committee has been hard at work in the background and some of our plans have worked (new coaches for 1st teams), and some haven’t (I still can’t chuck aerials). However as you will see in the following paragraphs we are genuinely excited about the coming season especially with the excitement of GB Ladies’ first ever hockey Olympic gold medal still in our memories. We have had enquiries already about joining and will be running a Back to Hockey programme starting Sunday 25th September at the club. However now is also the time while memories are still fresh to encourage friends, family, work colleagues to give this great sport of ours a try – so please spread the message!
Start of Season:- Both first teams have already started their pre-season. For the rest of us, dates and times to make a note of are:

Saturday 3rd September. Ladies selection. 10.00am to 12.30pm. Sides 2-5

Saturday 3rd September. Men’s training/7-a-side. 12.30pm to 2.00pm. Sides 2-6

League and Cup Teams:- Last season was another quietly successful one with no teams being relegated and two (Men’s 3s and Ladies 4s) being promoted. We are proud of the fact that we have both Ladies and Men’s teams, competing in the National Leagues. The Ladies’ 1st team finished 7th in the Women’s Conference West, drawing a line under a couple of difficult seasons and can now build on this result for future seasons. The Men’s 1st team just avoided relegation in the last match of the season finishing 3rd last in the Men’s Conference North. However with a minimum of 8 additions to the squad for this season we are looking for a much improved performance for 2016/17
This season our aim is for all teams to have competitive, enjoyable league campaigns with a minimum aim of retaining a place in the divisions in which they started. 

We will, as usual, enter England Hockey cup competitions. Like last year we will enter the Men’s cup, Ladies over 35 cup, Mixed, Ladies 1st team Indoor, Men’s over 40/50 Cups, U18/16 Boys’ and U16 Girls’ Cups. In addition we plan to re-enter the Ladies cup having not entered for a few years.
The Social Side of things:- Please put the following functions in your diaries. These events are vital in making us a part of Olton Hockey Club, rather than a bunch of people who play hockey together occasionally. 
· Saturday 15th October 2016 – Quiz night – details to follow

· Saturday 10th December 2016 – Christmas buffet and disco – details to follow

· Saturday 1st April 2017 – Annual Dinner

Pitch Side Banners Advertising Opportunity – One of the main forms of support the hockey club receives is the sale of advertising pitch side banners. There is information available that shows the benefits of investing £500 to cover a banner for a 2 year period. If you know of anyone who would be interested in this please contact Helen Mcleod.

Membership & Match Fees:- Every year, we face real financial pressures, as do so many amateur sports clubs. Socials and sponsors help, but it is vital that we all pay our membership subscriptions (details are on the Web Site) at the earliest opportunity, and that we remember to pay our match fees each week.

Club Kit:- If you’re reading this and are thinking now is the time to order some kit, you’ll have missed the first order of the season. Unfortunately, as is the nature of clubs and kit purchases these days, there are minimum order quantities before we can go to Samurai with our order
Coaching & Training:- This year we have Mark Wadsley joining us as player/ coach the Men’s 1st XI and Sally Walton joins as Ladies 1st XI Player/Coach. Training details are on the website (see below) but have not changed in time or day since last year. Main club training will start on Tuesday 6th September at 7.00pm. 
Website:- The clubs website is  www.oltonhockeyclub.co.uk. Club news, match reports and details of training and contact details for captains and officials are on the website along with our new members and volunteers pack, code of conduct and guidance re child welfare, first aid and incident reporting.  If you don’t have current full access to the website please contact Kim Warner to obtain your membership number = kim.a.warner@hotmail.com . If you have forgotten your password, you can use your membership number to automatically post a password reminder email to your registered email address – details can be found at the foot of the Logon page. Facebook is found by searching for “Olton Hockey Club” and to follow us on Twitter we are @OltonHC

Andy O’Brien & Mandy Gatherer
Olton and West Warwickshire Hockey Club 
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